
CITY COUNCIL
SPECIAL MEETING/WORKSESSION
TUESDAY, APRIL 23, 2024
6:00 p.m.
1.  The Workshop was called to order at 6:00 p.m., at the City Council Chambers. Councilmembers present included Mayor Rachel Medina, Mayor Pro-tem Arlina Yazzie, Lydia DeHaven, Robert Dobry, Matt Keefauver, David Rainey, and Dennis Spruell.  Newly Elected Councilmembers Bill Lewis and April Randle were also present.  Staff members present included:  Former Water Superintendent Rich Landreth, Director of Public Works Brian Peckins, Engineer in Training Ian Roberson, Parks and Recreation Director Creighton Wright, Interim Recreation Center Manager Katie Meyer, Airport Director Jeremy Patton, Chief of Police Vern Knuckles, Director of Finance Kelly Koskie, Deputy City Clerk Donna Murphy, City Clerk Linda Smith, City Manager Drew Sanders, and City Attorney Patrick Coleman.  There were four people present in the audience. 
2.  Presentations were made by Advanced Air LLC and Denver Air Connection for the Essential Air Service (EAS) provided to Cortez.  Levi Stockton, CEO, and Barbara Hunt and Andy Jacobs with Business Development, representing Advanced Air LLC, spoke to Council about their vision, mission, and values of the company, noting that they are headquartered in Hawthorne, California.  They spoke about the currently scheduled service they provide and stated that they cater to two diverse demographics: support for Federal (EAS) and State (RASE) Essential Air Service programs.  They spoke about their King Air 350 plane which is the preferred solution for short-haul flights and also about their safety and marketing operations.  Discussion was held on the air fares and the performance record which Advanced Air has in the communities they are currently serving.  Jon Coleman, Senior Vice-President, representing Denver Air Connection, spoke about the opportunity to continue supporting transportation needs and economic growth in Cortez.  He spoke about the reliable service which has been provided to Cortez with service to Denver International Airport and Phoenix Sky Harbor International Airport with 12-non-stop round-trip flights per week (total 24 round-trip flights per week) on a Metro 23 plane.  Safety, reliability, and skill were reviewed for Denver Air Connection.  Mr. Coleman stated that they are really happy to serve Cortez and the working relationship with the Airport and Airport Director Jeremy Patton has been excellent.  Mr. Coleman spoke about air fares currently being charged for travel to Denver or Phoenix.  Airport Director Patton spoke about enplanements at the Airport and it is hoped that 10,000 will be reached this year which helps with receiving grant funding.   A recommendation by City Council will be made to the Department of Transportation (DOT) regarding the City’s choice for Essential Air Service to Cortez at the May 14, 2024, Council meeting.  Public comment will be received through May 1, 2024.   
3.   Director of Parks and Recreation Director Wright spoke about the Parks, Recreation, and Forestry Advisory Board sub-committees that are being created to help offer guidance to the board.  He stated that the two sub-committees, Rec Center Users Group and a Forestry Group, will meet once a month and will provide operational feedback directly to staff but will be subordinate to the Parks, Recreation, and Forestry Advisory Board on more significant planning, policy, programmatic, or project issues.  Each of the sub-committees would have a staff member and one or two Parks, Recreation, and Forestry Advisory Board liaisons.  Parks and Recreation Director Wright stated that the Forestry Sub-Committee has been meeting loosely over the past several months and trying to recruit new members.  He reviewed the mission, purpose, and key members.  Interim Recreation Center Manager Meyer spoke about the mission and purpose for the Rec Center Users Group commenting that the committee will serve as a two way conduit between staff and regular recreation center users.  Council suggested that a youth and a senior be included in the Rec Center Users Group and that the sub-committees are a great way for citizens to be involved.
4.   Director of Public Works Peckins introduced Former Water Superintendent Landreth who the City has contracted with to establish the new Turf Replacement Program.  Mr. Landreth stated that the Turf Replacement Program is an initiative that the Public Works Department has undertaken to minimize water consumption throughout the City for nonessential landscape turf irrigation.  The City was awarded a grant in 2023 from the Colorado Water Conservation Board in the amount of $40,000.00, with a dollar-for-dollar match from the City, which results in a total of $80,000 available for the program.  He spoke about the projection of water that would be saved when converting turf areas to low-water usage landscaping.  The City invites all residential and commercial customers to apply for a rebate based on requirements which were read for the record.  The rebate would be $2.00/square ft. for up to 200 to 1000 square feet for residential and $2.00/square feet a square ft. for up to 200 to 2000 square feet for commercial space.  Applications are available at the Service Center with the Public Works Department.  Discussion was held about the removal of a tree and the requirement that a new tree would need to planted, not necessarily in the place the old tree was removed, but a new tree for a removed tree on the property from the plant list.  It was noted that changes can be made to the document if needed regarding any of the verbiage.  Former Water Superintendent Landreth stated that the grant needs to be spent by June 2025 and if the program is successful, the City could apply for another grant.  No receipts would be required as the amount will be set at $2.00 per square ft.   
5.  General Council Discussion.  Councilmember Keefauver asked about the food truck approval process in the City noting that there is a truck that has been coming into the Safeway parking lot on occasion.  It was noted that approval for trucks in the Central Business District (CBD) zone require Council approval; however, outside that zone, the trucks are allowed on private property.  Councilmember Spruell noted that the South Park off of 7th Street is being well used and needs some water and attention.  
The Special Meeting/Worksession was adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

